

[Test] Town Updates -September 2025

From Town of South Bristol <townoffice@sbristolme.gov>

Date Wed 9/3/2025 7:30 AM

To townoffice@sbristolme.gov <townoffice@sbristolme.gov>



TOWN OF SOUTH BRISTOL September News 2025

Greetings South Bristol Residents. You are receiving this email because you have provided your email address to the Town Office. If you know other residents who might want to be on our mailing list, please suggest they register at our website: sbristolme.gov

- South Bristol School now has clean <u>potable water</u> running through it's pipes. No more bottled drinking water necessary! Thank you to our town residents, local contractors and Select Board member Adam Rice, for making this happen.
- 2. The <u>Bristol-South Bristol Restructuring Committee</u> has been very busy looking into long term solutions for our schools. Please find the details in <u>this link</u>. Residents with questions are welcome to attend School Board meetings. Stay tuned for the upcoming School Board Workshop where the community will be encouraged to bring their questions.
- 3. The **Town Office will be OPEN LATE** on the following **Thursday** evenings:

September 4th, 18th
October 2nd, 16th, 30th
November 13th

Instead of closing at 4:00 pm the office will be open until 6:00.

4. Rutherford Library Librarian <u>Priscilla House</u>, was honored with a <u>"Spirit of America"</u> award for her dedication and service to our library. You can read the <u>nomination letter here</u>. Thank you Priscilla!

- Kudos to <u>Fire Chief Allen Spinney</u> who applied for and received a <u>\$10,000 grant</u> from State Farm and the NVFC for safety equipment for the fire department. Find out more <u>specifics here</u>.
- 6. Community access to the CCIA new pickleball/tennis courts located on 129 near Kings Cove Rd, began on September 1st. These courts are open to all South Bristol residents who complete a liability waiver. Waiver forms are available at the courts via cell phone, paper form, or by scanning the QR Code here. Residents may bring non-resident guests to play but there are restrictions on the number of players from other communities and specific court access. Further information, rules and drop-in hours is available here and at the courts.

Please email the Town Office with questions: townoffice@sbristolme.gov

View email in browser

update your preferences or unsubscribe